
‘Love one another as I have loved you’ 

Dates for your diary 

 

1/4/2022 

Term 4 finishes 

4/4/2022-18/4/2022 

Easter break 

Term 5 

19/4/2022 

Term 5 begins 

2/5/2022 

Early May Bank Holiday 

9-12/5/2022 

KS2 Sats week 

26/5/2022 

Term 5 finishes 

27/5/2022 

Staff Development Day 

(No children in school) 

Term 6 

6/6/2022 

Term 6 Begins 

12/7/2022 

Sports Day (weather permitting) 

18/7/2022 

Year 6 Production (PM time to be an-
nounced) 

19/7/2022 

Year 6 Production (early evening) 

20/7/2022 

Year 6 End of Year Festival 

21/7/2022 

Year 6 End of Year Mass (KS2  

only) 

22/07/2022 

Staff Development Day 

(No children in school)  

 

25th March 2022 
Dear Parents,  

We have had such a busy week! Our OPAL launch day was a fantastic success! The chil-
dren (and staff!) had a brilliant time and are really enjoying the new structure for their 
break and lunch times. I am sure you will all join me in saying a huge thank you to Mrs 
Masters, who has worked tirelessly, to train all our staff, collect equipment and re-
sources and will continue to work with the children as new equipment for loose parts 
play is introduced for them. If you haven’t had a chance to look at the OPAL video link 
and the pictures of our launch day, make sure you take the time to have a peek! 

It was lovely to see so many parents at Parents Evenings on Wednesday and Thursday, I 
hope you enjoyed looking at your children’s work and speaking to their teacher about 
their progress. 

Finally, I would like to say a huge thank you to the parents who came in to run the 
Mother’s Day activity for our children, we really appreciate all the hard work and time 
that went into organising and running this. The children are looking forward to giving 
their gifts to their Mum’s on Sunday.  

The Fundraising Team have kindly agreed to fund the development of a new school 
library which will be located in our current ‘quiet area’. The library will be in the centre 
of the school for all our children to be able to access and enjoy! 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend and all you Mum’s are utterly spoiled on Sunday! 

Mrs Ebdon 

The Beacons would like to announce an Easter 
Garden Competition 

£1 to enter 

All proceeds go to Demelza House 

Bring in your Easter Garden from Monday 28
th
 

March 

Judging will be on Thursday 31
st
 March 

Bring in your entry fee with your Easter Garden 
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Merit Award  

 

Favour A RR 

Jamie W RS 

Arora G 1D 

Ellie T 1J 

Hope P 2F 

Effee T 2S 

Faith O-A 3C 

Sofia N-H 3B 

Nancy-Mae W 4S 

Mendel M 4T 

Emily B 5M 

Rudi C 5H 

Sofia F 6C 

Jessica B 6B 

 

Well done everyone 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Emily our Education Mental Health Practitioner 
 

St Thomas More Catholic Primary School welcomes the Emotional 
Support Team (EST) to your child’s school. The Education Mental 
Health Practitioners, who are part of the EST, are hoping to get to 
know you and your child over the coming weeks and months, offer-
ing support when needed and finding out your ideas about how we 
can all work together to support the emotional wellbeing and mental 
health of children at St Thomas More Catholic Primary School. 

 

Parent Helpers 

If anyone would like to come into school as a parent helper 
for a few hours, or an afternoon, each week please let the 

office know.  

Teachers would greatly appreciate anyone who would be 
able to come in to hear some of our children read. 

Thank you 

Club Ausome provides much-needed support to children with addi-
tional needs and their families. We support families across Medway 
and the South East. We provide a safe and secure place for our chil-
dren to make friends and socialise, building their confidence and self-
esteem amongst their peers and with other safe adults in order for 
them to flourish.  

Club AUsome has lots of events and activites coming up please visit 
their website  

https://club-ausome-106734.square.site/ 

 

Year 4 Bring Stories To Life 

On Thursday, Year 4 took part in a story 
telling workshop run by Theatre 31. 
They explored the stories of Alice in 
Wonderland and the Three Little Pigs 
through drama and role play. They thor-
oughly enjoyed being active in their Lit-
eracy!  
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A big Happy Birthday to.. 

 

Brianna-Adlina BB 

Benjamin-Isaac F 

Asees A 

Frederick G 

Nieva K 

Jonathan S 

Georgie-May B 

 

Beacons Lenten Appeal 

The Beacons are collecting for Medway food bank 

please bring any donations in week beginning 28th 

March. 

Medway foodbank are not asking for baked beans, 

pasta and tinned soup at this time. 

They are also asking for Easter treats but preferably 

not eggs. 

Please ensure food is usable by checking it is in date 

Thank you for your support. 

Please ensure your child has a pair of wellie boots in school for OPAL—these will 

need to stay in school and will be kept in a boot shed.  Thank you 

 

 

 

An increasing number of children are 

bringing in items within their packed 

lunch box that contain nuts. 

This week we have had to remove  

A snickers bar 

A Bueno bar 

And we have had to ask children to 

tell their parents that Nutella choco-

late spread is not allowed in school.  

We have children with severe aller-

gies to nuts.  There are many alter-

native snacks and sandwich fillings 

that do not contain nuts and we po-

litely ask that you use these instead.  
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SAFEGUARDING  

What to do if you are worried about a child: 

Members of the public and professionals can use a referral and contact form to report any safe-
guarding concerns about a child or a young person to Medway’s First Response service.  Once the 
form has been submitted, it will be reviewed and assessed and action will be taken.  Please use the 
following link: 

Report a child safeguarding concern | Concerned about a child | Medway Council 

 

You can also phone 01634 334466 or use the 24 hour emergency number 03000 419 191.  You can 
also call NSPCC on 0808 800 5000, Child Line on 0800 1111 or Medway Police on 01622 690 690.  

Please remember to go to our Safeguarding section for parents/carers on our school website 
to learn more about keeping your child safe online.  There is also a section for children too 
with some useful links. 

Parents are encouraged to T.A.L.K to their children about the dangers. 

Talk to your child about online safety. Start the conversation – and listen to their concerns. 

• Agree ground rules about the way you use technology as a family. 

• Learn about the platforms and apps your child loves. Take an interest in their online life. 

• Know how to use tools, apps and settings that can help to keep your child safe online. 

Discuss and agree on privacy settings for the platforms and apps your  

Reminders 

Packed lunches—please could 

you try to use a wrapping other 

than cling film. Sandwich bags 

or foil are preferable. Please 

also remember to provide cut-

lery if your child has something 

in their lunch box that requires 

it as we do not have spares 

available in school.  Please 

check your child’s carton has a 

straw attached as we have had 

a few instances where a child 

has been disappointed that 

they have not been able to 

drink their juice carton and 

have had to have water instead. 

The PTFA have a limited 

amount of environmentally 

friendly sandwich wrap’s, we 

are selling these in school for £3 

each there are a variety of de-

signs. 

School dinners:  Thank you for 

settling your dinner balances . 

Office hours: the office is 

manned 8-4pm.  Please use our 

absence line to report an ab-

sence.  Please can any non ur-

gent queries  be emailed or if 

you do need to call please call 

between 10-12.  Between 12-2 

is our protected admin time and 

calls may be forwarded to an-

swerphone. 

Earrings: Please remember that 

earrings need to be removed 

for school  everyday.  We will 

call parents to come in to 

school to remove earrings if 

children have them in when 

they arrive. 

 

 

Attendance & Punctuality 

Our current whole school attendance is 93.5% which is below the National target of 

97% please help us improve our attendance by ensuring your child is in school every-

day ,on time.  We have had an increasing number of late students coming through the 

office recently.   We realise that Covid-19 has a negative effect on a child’s attendance 

and this makes it even more important that they are in school on time at all other 

times. 

Cars on site 

Please can we remind you that no parent cars should be on site 

without prior permission, this includes dropping off and col-

lecting for breakfast and after school club.  We would politely 

request that you consider parking outside of Bleakwood Road 

and walking into school.   

https://www.medway.gov.uk/info/200170/children_and_families/600/concerned_about_a_child/2

